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Clerk’s report following 22nd November 2022 meeting 

Follow up to matters arising: 

Casual Vacancy 

The proposed candidate for the vacancy on the Parish Council has agreed 
to accept the role. The welcome information has been forwarded. 

Highways Site Meeting and VAS signs 

A site meeting with Highways and Police was held on the 17th November 
2022. 

Copy of notes attached 

More details of the approved VAS devices were requested. These are: 

The VAS signs should last 10+ years and can be purchased with a 5 year or 10 year warranty. 

Once purchased they do not need recalibrating. 

They are lightweight and portable so could be transferred between communities and trained volunteers 
could carry out the relocation. 

The signs must be the speed limit reminder type and not a speed indicator device. Smiley/sad faces are 
not permitted. 

Further details have been requested from the suppliers provided. 

Details attached 

The Speed monitor data for Moor Road has been received 

Copy attached 

Precept 

The Precept demand of £11,995.20 has been submitted. 

Notification of the external auditor appointment for the 2022-23 financial year for the 5-year period until 
2026-27 has been finalised as PKF Littlejohn LLP. 

Public Question 

Responses to the resident’s questions were sent out. 

The request for a trash screen at Kingfisher Cottage was forwarded to the NYCC Flood Management Team. 

Litter Bin 

The two litter bins on Church Street have been replaced and the dog foul stickers attached. 

A request to replace the litter bin on the Top Green was submitted however this bin is not a District Council 
bin and the following response was received: 

These old basket types bins do not belong to the council and we wouldn’t replace FOC, if it is not well 
used, it may be better to remove it altogether and see if litter increases at all, we have found this in 
other areas, just let me know how you feel about this and I can get it removed 

Item added to the agenda 

GDPR/Data Protection Act 2018 

The Data Protection renewal fee is due and will be collected by direct debit payment on or before 
06/02/2023. As this is a direct debit payment the charge will be £35. 
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Burial Ground 

Cllrs Singleton and Dilworth have placed a barrier and signage against the damaged wall. 

Defibrillator 

Details of the new pads and battery for the original defibrillator have been updated on The Circuit. 

Confirmation of receipt of payment for the second defibrillator has been received and the defibrillator 
delivered. The funding claim for the defibrillator has been submitted and approved. 

Copy attached and item added to the agenda 

National Flood Forum Event 

A Flood Forum event has been arranged in the Memorial Hall on the morning of 28th January 2023. An 
advance notice has been posted on the noticeboard and a poster and leaflets for advertising will be 
produced by the Forum ahead of the event.  

The Emergency Plan has been forwarded to them for review ahead of a meeting to discuss. 

Item added to the agenda 

Community Garden and Village Planters 

Hartley’s have been approached about the water leaking through the greenhouse doors. They requested 
photographs of the issue and have now completed the repair work. 

The additional funding claims for the Platinum Jubilee have been submitted and approved. 

Photographs of the garden have been forwarded to Broadacres for their website update. 

The next site meeting is 10th February at 2pm. 

Copy of previous meeting notes attached 

Electricity Supply 

Confirmation of the switch to British Gas has been received. 

Received from RDC/NYC 

Planning Applications 

22/00810/CLP: Certificate of Lawfulness Proposed for Alteration of Access to Church Street as Per Plans 
Provided at Glebe Barn, Church Street, Bellerby, Leyburn, North Yorkshire, DL8 5QG 

Agreed response submitted 

Received from YLCA 

New Login information 

Details attached 

White Rose Updates and Training Programme 

Copies attached 

Received from Police 

Dales Police Report 

Copies placed on the Facebook page. 

Copies attached 


